
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Secretarial Department 

 

September 19, 2024 

Ref. FEDFINA/ CS/162/ 2024-25 
 

 
Sub: Disclosure under Regulation 30 of the SEBI (LODR) Regulations, 2015 & Clarification on yesterday’s  
Web-posting of an article published on the social media about the Company’s IT infrastructure was  
Targeted by Ransomware attack 
 
Dear Madam/ Sir, 

 
Pursuant to Regulation 30 of the Securities and Exchange Board of India (Listing Obligations and Disclosure 
Requirements) Regulations, 2015, this is to inform you that yesterday there was a web posting of an article 
which has also been published on the social media claiming that they have breached the database of Federal 
Bank, FedNet (an Indian bank) and their associated companies. They are also claiming that they have 
targeted the Company’s IT infrastructure by Ransomware attack. 

In this regard, we wish to clarify that upon thorough investigation by our IT team, it has been confirmed 
that these claims are unfounded. Our team cross checked the details with internal records and established 
that the alleged breach pertains to an old, already known, and non-compromising data set from 2022. This 
appears to be a resurfaced and reshared post with no relevance to current operations. 

Furthermore, we affirm that there has been no breach of our core systems or any ransomware attack on 
our infrastructure. The integrity of our systems remains intact, and we continue to provide uninterrupted 
service to our customers. We also unequivocally confirm that there is no connection between our Promoter 
(i.e., Federal Bank) and the alleged breach. We trust this clarification will dispel any concerns raised by the 
erroneous reports circulating online. This disclosure is made in the interest of transparency and for the 
information of all stakeholders. 
 

The above is submitted for your kind information and appropriate dissemination. 
 

Yours faithfully, 
 
 
 
Rajaraman Sundaresan 
Company Secretary & Compliance Officer 
Membership No.:F3514 

 
 

 

The Manager 
Department of Corporate Services 
BSE Limited 
Phiroze Jeejeebhoy Towers, 
Floor 25, Dalal Street, Mumbai – 400 001 
BSE Scrip code: 544027 

The Manager 
Listing Department 
The National Stock Exchange of India Limited 
Exchange Plaza, Bandra-Kurla Complex, Bandra 
(E), Mumbai – 400 051 
NSE symbol : FEDFINA 
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